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10. TRAFFIC ANALYSIS

Parking and traffic analyses were completed for the overall Technology Park in 2011. With the proposed development
of LCE 4, parking and traffic have been re-evaluated to ensure that the development will remain within the standards
that were originally considered. In general, the individual lot demand for parking and traffic has been decreased, as the
size of the proposed building is 19,000 square feet instead of 20,000 square feet. This is the first development in the
Technology Park, so the traffic will be significantly less than the total amount anticipated for the fully built-out
Technology Park.

TRAFFIC MOVEMENT PERMIT

Gorrill Palmer developed a Traffic Impact Study in 2011 for the overall Technology Park. The City of Portland Planning
Board approved a Traffic Movement Permit based on that study in January 2012. Gorrill Palmer has re-evaluated the
trip generation calculations for LCE 4 and has determined that the anticipated traffic demand will be equal to or less
than the permitted traffic levels. This new evaluation was based on the reduced building footprint and the anticipated
number of employees, and is summarized in the attached memo. The proposed development will be in conformance
with the issued Traffic Movement Permit.

PARKING

A total of 70 parking spaces are being provided within LCE 4. Six spaces will be designated for visitor parking including
two handicapped spaces with a van-accessible lane. An accessible route will exist between these visitor spaces and
the front building entrance. A third van-accessible handicapped space is also being provided behind the building with
an accessible route to the back employee entrance.

The plan currently shows space for parking 10 bicycles. We understand that based on City of Portland Code
requirements, a total of 14 bicycle parking spaces are required (2 per 100 parking spaces). We will be adjusting our
plan to show the total required 14 spaces, and will provide an updated plan.

One of the conditions of the previous Subdivision approval stated the maximum number and size of parking spaces
approved at that time could be developed given that a parking analysis be completed with each development project.
The original plan for the entire Technology Park included an overall parking ratio of 3.7 spaces per 1,000 square feet
of building. The original plan for LCE 4 included a 20,000 square foot building with 78 parking spaces, for a ratio of 3.9.
With the proposed 19,000 square foot building, a parking lot with 70 spaces is proposed, for a ratio of 3.7, matching
the overall approved Technology Park parking ratio. Gorrill Palmer has evaluated the parking needs for Patrons Oxford,
and the attached memo documents that a 70-space parking lot is appropriate for the development.

The parking space size of 18’x8’2” matches the size that was used on the previously approved plans. This reduced
size will allow for the required quantity of parking with less impacts to wetlands, as well as less impervious surface.
The smaller parking space size fits with the intent of low impact development for the technology park.

ATTACHMENTS

 Gorrill Palmer Memo






